Notes from MCC Teleconference
July 25, 2007

Present: Tokesha Warner (TN), Jean P. Snoddy (C), Gemma Skillman (SD), Laura Robinson (NY), Joan Christopher (DC), Mary Kay Rizzolo and Christian (Last Name) (IL), Steven Gilson (ME) 
I.  Diversity Survey:

A. We have received 63 submissions for the survey, of which 4 are duplicates. Last year return rate was 65%. Matt will organize data. A preliminary review of the raw data was disseminated yet will be condensed. Individuals who have volunteered to assist Tokesha with this project are Kim, Paula, and Jean. Council needs to decide on how the data is to be used.  How was it used last year? How does the data compare with last year? What’s the purpose of the survey? Report is due out in September. The MCC will discuss data at the next MCC meeting. Next it will be presented to the Board, a Poster Board will be created and then the data will be presented at the Annual Meeting in November. 

 

II.    MCC Leadership Elections

A. Nominations and volunteers are being accepted for Vice-Chair and Secretary. AUCD website has a link to information on the responsibilities of the roles. This has been sent to the list serve by Matt. Would like to have a sufficient number of people who have experience in a national leadership role. Nominations should be emailed to Tokesha Warner 

 

III. Cultural Brokering Workshop (Paula Sotnik submitted a proposal)

          A. Updates and recruitment of volunteers

 Paula’s proposal has been accepted for a pre-conference workshop which is slated to be 4 hours on Nov. 11th. There are some funds available to invite a guess speaker and provide snacks. If you are interested in being a part of the planning committee email either Tokesha or Paula. Laura volunteered to participate on the planning committee. Tokesha will be sending out an email to solicit interested individuals to participate. This presents a wonderful opportunity to address the entire network as the pre-conference workshops are usually well attended. A link to obtain information on Cultural Brokering can be found on the AUCD website:  http://www.aucd.org/template/page.cfm?id=85
IV. MCC Award

          A. Nominations being accepted through September 7th for the MCC award. This is the 4th year the MCC Council has been able to present an award. Anyone who would like to participate on the selection committee to review nominees should contact Tokesha or Matt. Need 2-3 people. 

 

V. Focus for reviewing definitions (define the scope of the Council)
MCHB has a working committee focused on creating a definition of diversity. MCC wants a unified definition that would be adopted by the network. Suggestion made to include a discussion of diversity in the Pre-conference workshop. Questions posed “What is the purpose” and “Would the definition of diversity change what we do as a Council”
          A. Are we going to focus on multicultural or diversity issues?

          B. Are we looking for definitions as a resource for the Network?

          C. The application of the definitions will vary by location

          D. Context of the Network

1. Trying to meet the needs of the Network

2. Trying to meet the needs of the community

 
Next Full Multicultural Committee Meeting is scheduled for: _______________________
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